Gleaning the good
by Justin Goldstein

One of the most frequently repeated phrases in the Torah demands of us to remember our servitude in the land of Egypt.  In the 1950s and 60s, when the American Jewish community joined hands with the black community to demand equal civil rights, one of the aspects which connected our communities was the shared memory of slavery.  The Torah reminds us, again and again, that since we had the experience of being a stranger in a foreign land, we should always strive to “not subvert the rights of the stranger or orphan” (Deut. 24:17).  

And from our rememberance of slavery comes our obligation for social justice.  The texts of the Torah are keenly aware that societies will always have people who are in need, and that people with abundance must support those who lack.  As we read in this week’s Torah portion, Parashat Ki Teitzei: 
When you reap your harvest in your fields and you forget a sheaf in your field, do not return to glean it; it shall be for the stranger, the orphan and the widow, in order that HaShem your God shall bless you with all the works of your hands...So remember that you were a servant in the land of Egypt, because of this I command you to do this thing.  (Deut. 24:19-22)

Amazingly, the community of Hazon CSAs around the country are engaged in keeping alive this beautiful injunction from the Torah by donating extra produce and left behind shares to soup kitchens or emergency food services, following both the spirit and some real way the letter of the law of leket (gleaning).  

But perhaps we can do even more?  Consider starting a garden at your community center or synagogue, where you donate extra produce to a Food Bank or emergency food provider.  Or find out more about the work of organizations such as Gleaning Groves and FoodShare, Inc., which harvest leftover fruit from home gardens and share it with those in need.  While most of us have grown and lived in freedom with enough food to eat, we must remember our history, and remember that there are those in every community who need to be supported.  Such a commitment to feeding the needy is surely a blessing for us and for our greater communities.
